iogaian Meeting Minutes
June 25, 2019

Present: Laura Klepfer. Sylvan Bonin, Douglas Runde, Douglas Larson, Mary Kirman, Anita Higgins, Ian Thompson, Elizabeth DeQuine

1. Garden report: Long season plants are in!, Team is focusing on soil improvement. The new automatic water system is working well in the NE, NW and SE quadrants. Next tasks are to get water to the key hole and roses. Flower (intern)  will be back in the garden next week. The full time resident  intern who was set to come in July (Kati) has had to change her plans. Her mother is facing a serious health challenge. She may be able to help some but it is unclear. Anita is actively working on finding a replacement for her slot.

2. Forest report
Mary removed the bags of archangel that was removed from the forest and left at Journeys. They were taken to the place that accepts invasive weeds. She has also removed some of the bind weed that is growing up the trees in the North food forest - especially the figs. The bind weed up the trees in west food forest needs attention as well

3. Budget
Concern was expressed that we haven't seen any budget numbers for months. Zarifa and Barb working on the two parts of this. Hopefully some information soon?

A budget request was made for barn owl box materials. The committee approved around $60.00 per box. Patrick and Douglas are working on the project.

4. Nartano has generously offered a class on Friday the 28th to teach all who are interested how to use power weed whackers.
5. Inspection Readiness
Douglas and Ian will be working on the project and will attend a weed whacking class for orientation to some useful equipment.

6. Plaza sink and drain tiling. Both Karly and Sylvan are willing to help with this project. Brian will be working on the plaza in August. There will need to be some effort put in to make it presentable for the Permaculture Woodinville Pizza Party.

7. Farm Field Trip
Sylvan will be taking the committee on a field trip to Trillium Farms. Anita will contact Skylar or one of her team mates to arrange a visit. Sylvan was impressed by this Permaculture farm run by her friend and was also excited by the way they are using animals to control invasives. She was particularly impressed by the pigs.

8. Art in the forest
Concern was expressed by several Biogaians about the art pieces and materials which remain in the forest. A concern was also raised about a number of personal items having been left in the forest next to a seating area. The concern was not about having personal meditation, quiet time, reflection, ritual etc. in the woods, but about a "leaving no trace" ethic in the forest. 

A previous Biogaian discussion of this concern yielded two decisions; one, that the shows organizer, Misty Dawn be asked to ask all of the artists to remove their contributions from the forest. The second was to grant Misty Dawn's request to hold a round table discussion with the community about some art objects being left in the forest. There has been no report back on what the response was from the artists. Quite a few pieces remain. No round table was held. 

The committee noted that the original Decision Board Proposal explicitly states that the art show would be taken down after the show.

Given that there does not appear to be any movement on this issue, the committee has decided to send the issue to the Songaia Officers. Biogaians are recommending that the board require that the terms of the Decision Board agreement be met. As it has been many months since the art show now and other items have been left there for a long time, we will request timely attention to this matter.

Laura will send a note to the Songaia Board Members on behalf of the Biogaia Committee. She will send a draft of this note to the members that were present at the June 25 meeting.
Announcements:

Thursday September 19 (10 :00-1:00)

Cedar Grove Customer Appreciation Event. RSVP Required Free compost for attending. RSVP needed

Brush Bin

Mary will be out of town for the month of July. she reminded the committee to make full use of the bin for disposing of the still significant brush piles on the property.This could be done partly during the July 20 Harambe.

Next Meeting will be July 23
(note: no meeting on the 2nd Tues.)

Respectfully submitted,

Laura Klepfer and Anita Higgins.
